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 It is said that a long time ago there was a 

conference in hell, and ol’ Lucifer was plotting 

and scheming how he might catch the human 

race and keep them from God. 

 

One fiendish lieutenant came to the master of 

evil and said, “If you will send me to earth, I will 

tell the people that there is no heaven to beg 

gained.” 

 

Lucifer said to him, “No, no!”  They’ll never 

believe it because there is a little bit of heaven in 

every heart.” 

 

Another fiend came forward, darker and fouler 

than the first, and he said to Lucifer, “If you 

would send me to earth, I would convince the 

people that they can sin with immunity.  That 

God would continue to love and forgive.  That 

He would never, ever, ever judge anyone, even if 

they didn’t repent.  I will convince them of that.” 

 

The father of darkness said, “No! These humans 

must not be underestimated. They have a 

conscience and deep within the heart of every 

human is this sense of righteousness.  Beneath 

all their protestations, they know that evil will be 

punished. They know that good will triumph over 

evil.” 

 

A third lieutenant, from the darkest pit, emerged 

into the shadow of Lucifer’s countenance and 

said, “Master, if you would send me, I would tell 

them this: ‘There is no hurry!’ “ 

 

And Lucifer said, “Go.” 

 

It is so easy to think that there is no hurry when 
it comes to making a decision about our 
relationship with God. However, no one knows 
when their life might end. The greatest lie that 
the devil wants us to believe is that we have 
more than enough time to make a decision about 
eternity.  He wants us to live for the day and not 
for eternity. 
 
This cannot be further from the truth.  It is 
imperative that we make this life changing  
. 

 decision today, this second. I have spoken at 
too many funerals for people that intended to 
change but didn’t. Entirely too many young 
people have bought into Satan’s lie and 
waited too long. Fortunately, I have seen 
many people of all ages make the crucial 
decision to follow Jesus before their deaths.  
What if they had waited? 
 
If you know someone that is waiting for a 
better time to obey the gospel, then please 
do not hesitate. Tell them that such a vital 
decision is urgent! Be willing to do what it 
takes, however long, to answer their 
questions enabling them to make this 
decision which will affect their current life 
and their eternity. 
 

"... choose for yourselves this day whom 

you will serve ..." 

(Josh. 24.15) 
 

“Man is like a breath; his days are like a 

passing shadow.'' 

(Ps. 144:4) 
 

"... whereas you do not know what will 

happen tomorrow. For what is your life? It 

is even a vapor that appears for a little time 

then vanishes away.'' 

(James. 4:14) 
 
 
I wanted to take this opportunity to thank 
everyone for their prayers during my recent 
illness. Thank you also for your calls and 
cards. I was glad to get out of the hospital 
and get back to Mission Printing. I am on 
medication now that seems to be working. 
 
I wanted to especially thank Mary Carroll 
and Betty Barfield for sitting with me in the 
emergency room after I collapsed at the 
office. They sat by my side until my wife 
arrived. These two women are indicative of 
all the women and men at Mission Printing. 
It just goes to emphasize what I have been 
saying the three years I’ve been at Mission 
Printing: WE ARE A FAMILY! 
 

Vendall W. Dollarhide 

 
 



 
Memorials 

Harold Abercrombie 

 Nell Cook 
 John & Frances Snyder 
 Loy & Kaye Pressley 
 Kay Gaskill 
 Robert & Margaret Parrish 
 Emery & Ann Zene Cathey 
 Bob & Lavelle Middleton 

Johnnye Allen 

 Ray & Barbara Lewis 

Violet Allen 

 Larry & Sue Arledge 

Lenora Anderson 

 Friends @ Handley C of C 

Austin Barker 

 Hans & Mary Wasner 

Mary Barnum 

 Norma Coker 

Opal Bass 

 Charles & Sue Chandler 

Robert Bell 

 Robert & Shirlee Cruse 

Raymond Bennett 

 Dorris & Janie Walker 
 Myrtle Wade 
 J. C. & Dessie Ross 
 Max & Juanita Melton 
 Stan & Doris Selby 
 Robert &. Cathy Taylor 
 Jean Haddox 
 Vera Gleghorn 
 Marinell Zaun 
 Melvin & Evelyn Armstrong 
 Roy & Helen Thomas 
 Marvin & Linda Brown 
 Wayne & Lydia McAlister 
 Mary Scott 
 Floyd & Brenda Bryant 
 Gladys Barnes 
 Jeanene Mallette 
 Roberta Price 
 Ilene Ashworth 
 Dean & Joy Webb 
 Denzil & Billie Myers 
 Jack & Frances LaFerney 
 Janice Daniels 
 Nancy Pond 

Molly Blair 

 Hubert & Walterrene Hartin 

Frances Bradford 

 Norma Coker 
 Lorene McLeroy 
 Nelda Sheldon 

Loraine Doty Britton 

 Grady & Ruth Paul 

Mary Burdick 

 Hubert & Walterrenc Hartin 

 

 Wendell Burnside 

 Alene Burnside 

Guy Caskey 

 Catherine Johnson 

Jack Chance 

 Nelda Sheldon 
 Lorene McLeroy 
 Virginia Tidwell 
 Norma Coker 
 Bill & Dot Dixon 
 Dorothy Skinner 
 Grady & Ruth Paul 
 Buck & Ima Nell Spelce 

Jean Pressley Chantarangsu 

 Loy & Kaye Pressley 

Barton L. Conner 

 Bill & Barbara Estes 

 Pam Morrison 

 Tom & Marsha Himes 

Jack Cook 

 Perry Cotham 

Jerry Cooper 

 Hans & Mary Wagner 

Marie Curry 

 Hubert & Walterrene Hartin 
 Vinus & Jean Nelson 
 Gene & Joyce Beavers 
 Alma Sanderson 

Don & Betty Davies 

 John & Nancy Swinehart 
 Stanley & Linda Amado 
 Nelda Sheldon 
 Lorene McLeroy 
 Virginia Tidwell 
 Stewart & Dorothy Whittington 
 Doyle & Roxie Hammons 
 Grace Odom 
 Guy & Wyvonne Robinson 
 Norma Coker 
 Dortha Dawdy 
 Alma Arterburn 
 Rusty & Sue Russwurm 
 Bruce & Mary Carroll 
 Mark & Rebecca Finn 
 John & Juanita Teague 
 Ellen Martin 
 Ireless & Margie Jordan 
 Grady & Ruth Paul 
 Dorothy Skinner 
 Bill & Dot Dixon 
 Buck & Ima Nell Spelce 
 Frank & Carol Tobias 
 Angela, Mario & Laura 
 Jewel Davies 
 George & Anita Crittenden 
 Joy Davies 
 Harold Davies 
 Darold & Connie Davies 
 Randy & Tara Kennedy 
 Bessie Davies 
 El Wanda & Wayne Culvahouse 
 Robert & Jerilyn Cook 
 Molly Davies 
 Wendell & Penelope Davies 
 Earl & Virginia Rose 
 Ed & Norma Reynolds 
 Hans & Mary Wasner 

 Bink Dawdy 

 Dortha Dawdy 

Ruby Deaver 

 Paul & Mary Lou Winkler 
 Alma Arterburn 
 Paul & Lucille McClung 

Floy Denson 

 Hans & Mary Wasncr 

Isom E. Finley 

 Hazel Fallis 
 Alma Arterburn 

Eustace Fletcher 

 Estelle Clark 
 Jean Farquhar 
 Esmer & Larry Hutsell 

Helen Ford 

 Charles & Norma Thornton 
 Hubert & Walterrene 

Betty Gibbons 

 Julie Watson 
 Hazel Fallis 
 Dortha Dawdy 
 Stewart & Dorothy Whittington 
 Irene McLeroy 

Scott Gorman 

 Gene & Joyce Beavers 

Calvin Gould 

 Bud & Billie Hales 
 Doyle & Roxie Hammons 
 Waylaid & Mary Nell Lipscomb 
 Hans & Mary Wasner 

Opal Grimsley 

 Doris McKee 
 Cleo & Judy Tarver 
 Jessie Lee Caskey 

Omadean Grubbs 

 Estelle Clark 
 Jean Farquhar 

George Haggard 

 Ed & Norma Reynolds 

Milt Hanna 

 Randall & Kimberly Aldriedge 
 Dortha Dawdy 
 Morris & Melba Guthrie 
 Dorothy Hall 
 Robbie & Susan Lauderdale 
 Jess & Ann Lewellyn 

John Harden 

 Perry Cotham 

Robert Hobbs 

 Catherine Johnson 
 Jean Farquhar 
 Bill & Barbara Blaylock 
 Tom & Beverly Newhouse 
 Foye & Alice Holland 
 Esmer & Larry Hutsell 
 Friends @ Handley C of C 

Sue Holland 

 Dorothy Jones 
 David & Karen Hobby 
 Nelda Sheldon 
 Tom & Judy Lee 
 Lorene McLeroy 
 Larry & Olene Rabeck 
 Stewart & Dorothy Whittington 
 Catherine Johnson 
 Norma Coker 

 



 Bobbie Post 
 Edith Pulley 
 Dortha Dawdy 
 Alene Burnside 
 Rusty & Sue Russwurm 
 Helen Thut 
 Ircnc Aldriedge 
 Bernice Duke 
 Joyce Campbell 
 Robbie & Susan Lauderdale 
 Jess & Ann Lewellyn 
 Morris & Melba Guthrie 
 Dorothy Hall 
 Jessie Hiltibidal 
 Vignette Book Club 

Gloria Jackson 

 Jessie Hiltibidal 

Retha Johnson 

 Roy & Jettie Vincent 
 Hubert & Walterrene Hartin 

Barkley Jones 

 Perry Cotham 

Bob Jones 

 Melvin & Pearl Brown 

Melvin Jones 

 Davey Jones 
 Jessie Hiltibidal 
 Morris & Melba Guthrie 
 Don & Vivian Hall 
 Mr. & Mrs. Robert Ellis 
 Ray & Barbara Lewis 

Asa Keele 

 Wayland & Mary Nell Lipscomb 
 Hazel Fallis 
 Donald & Wanda Mason 
 Frank & Sylvia Harston 

Clyde King 

 J. Y. & Jackie Johnson 

Kenny King 

 Gene & Joyce Beavers 

Louis Kinslow 

 John & Frances Snyder 
 Johnnie Dry 
 Robert & Margaret Parrish 
 Emery & Ann Zene Cathey 
 Loy & Kaye Pressley 

Gene Legler 

 Charles & Norma Thornton 
 Roy & Jettie Vincent 
 Vinus & Jean Nelson 
 Gene & Joyce Beavers 
 Alma Sanderson 
 Fellowship Group @ Cedar Hill C of C 

Melinda Lohmann 

 Eileen Graves 

Arese Malcom 

 Hans & Mary Wasner 

Bob Mayes, Jr. 

 Hazel Fallis 

Lloyd McVicker 

 Doris McKee 
 Melva Faye Cobb 

Wayne Merriman 

 Cleo & Judy Tarver 

Myrtle West Moore 

 Bill & Barbara Blaylock 
 Tom & Beverly Newhouse 

  Foye & Alice Holland 
 Mr. & Mrs. Leon Ford 
 Billy & Patsy Glover 
 Esmer & Larry Hutsell 
 Estelle Clark 
 Catherine Johnson 
 Friends @ Handley C of C 
 Eileen Graves 
 Jean Farquhar 

Jennie Myers 

 Alma Arterburn 

Stewart Niles 

 David & Bonnie Miller 

Guy Orbison 

 Vinus & Jean Nelson 
 Roy & Jettie Vincent & family 
 Deborah Nelson Wilkin 

Dr. Ronald Owens 

 Alma Sanderson 

Patricia Stinson-Parker 

 W. L. & Laverne Young 
 David & Karen Hobby 
 Nelda Sheldon 
 Lorene McLeroy 
 Grace Odom 
 Guy & Wyvonne Robinson 
 Virginia Tidwell 
 Stewart & Dorothy Whittington 
 Doyle & Roxie Hammons 
 Norma Coker 
 Chun Yu Martas 
 Dortha Dawdy 
 Milton & Sharon Fenner 
 Alma Arterburn 
 Bruce & Mary Carroll 
 John & Juanita Teague 
 Irless & Margie Jordan 
 Bill & Dot Dixon 
 Edmund Prater 
 Ed & Norma Reynolds 
 Buck & Ima Nell Spelce 
 Carol Lingard 
 Laverne & Norma Hinson 
 Grady & Ruth Paul 

Bascom Perkins 

 John & Frances Snyder 
 Robert & Margaret Parrish 
 Loy & Kaye Pressley 
 Johnnie Dry 
 Nell Cook 
 Emery & Ann Zene Cathey 
 Bob & Lavelle Middleton 

Bill  Pickens 

 Morris & Melba Guthrie 

Ann Pierce 

 Perry Cotham 

Donald Pritchard 

 Hubert & Walterrene Hartin 
 Gene & Joyce Beavers 

Bill Pullen 

 Jess & Ann Lewellyn 
 Hazel Fallis 

Ricky Rodgers 

 Friends @ Handley C of C 
 Jozelle Roper 
 Grady & Ruth Paul 
 Marguerite Malone 

 Cecil Samsill 

 Doyle & Roxie Hammons 
 Hans & Mary Wasner 

Evelyn Saw 

 Bud & Billie Hales 

J.O. Sheld 

 Ed & Norma Reynolds 

Wilda Shoemaker 

 Rusty & Sue Russwurm 
 Jessie Lee Caskey 
 Hans & Mary Wasner 

Ailene Smith 

 Dean & Margaret Shumate 

Howard Spaulding 

 Sue Spaulding 

John Spence 

 Lorene McLeroy 
 John & Frances Snyder 
 Robert & Margaret Parrish 
 Loy & Kaye Pressley 
 Johnnie Dry 
 Nell Cook 
 Emery & Ann Zene Cathey 
 Joy Hare 
 Jerome & Leah Savage 
 Bob & Lavelle Middleton 

Louis Springer 

 Roy & Jettie Vincent 
 Hubert & Walterrene Hartin 
 Gene & Joyce Beavers 

Barbara Stanley 

 Perry Cotham 

Pat Stockstill 

 Ray & Barbara Lewis 

Kenneth Sweet 

 Grady & Ruth Paul 

Mozelle Switzer 

 Charles & Sue Chandler 

Lee Roy Templeton 

 JoAnn Templeton 

Dorothy Thompson 

 Joyce Campbell 
 Norma Coker 
 Tom & Ouida Garner 
 Dorothy Hall 
 Nelda Sheldon 
 Lorene McLeroy 

Caden Tillis 

 Charles & Dorothy Jones 
 David & Karen Hobby 
 Dortha Dawdy 
 Morris & Melba Guthrie 
 Dorothy Hall 
 Jess & Ann Lewellyn 

Elizabeth Tomasek 

 Eileen Graves 

Bill Trainer 

 Estelle Clark 
 Esmer & Larry Hutsell 
 Jean Farquhar 
 Friends @ Handley C of C 

Willie Mae Trammell 

 Hans & Mary Wasner 

Roger Tricker 

 Alma Arterburn 

Faye Turner 

 Doris McKee 
(cont. on p.4) 

 



 
R. B. & Viola Vick 

 Staff @ Star Bible Publication 

Viola Vick 

 Alma Arterburn 

Sharon Washburn 

 Jessie Hiltibidal 
 Stewart & Dorothy Whittington 
 Ray & Barbara Lewis 

Betty Weaver 

 Friends @ Handley C of C 
 Catherine Johnson 

Bo Webb 

 Donald & Wanda Mason 

James Perry Wied 

 Leona Wied 

Wendell Winkler 

 Perry Cotham 
 Charles & Dorothy Dickey 
 Calvin & Betty Hammons 
 Doyle & Roxie Hammons 
 Willa Pendergras 

 Honors 

 
 
Art Bell 

 Alvin & Ellen Jennings 

Jessie Lee Caskey 

 Catherine Johnson 

Charles & Sue Chandler 

 Grace Odom 
 Kathryn Dixon 

H. L. & Ada Cody 

 Wilma Jewett 

Brad Davis 

 Alvin & Ellen Jennings 

Bernice Dunn 

 Pauline Jones 
 
 
 
 
 

Graduation Honor 
Lauren Amend 

 Ray & Barbara Lewis 

 Birthday Honors 

 
 
Grace Tutor Smith (99th) 

 Charles & Barbara McNeil 

Pearl Yeldell (94th) 

 Cedar Hill C of C Thursday Workers 

Odeal Pearcy (92nd) 

 Jess & Ann Lewellyn 

Miriam Dunn Jackson (90th) 

 Jeffry Andrew & 
 Betty Lou Dunn Camp 

Nona Bell (90th) 

 Nelda Sheldon 

Imagine Lingo 

 Myrtle Winchell 

Courtney Ruth Dollarhide (1st) 

 Dollarhide Family 
 
 
 

Anniversary Honor 
A.C. & James Massey (35th) 

 Dollarhide Family 

 

 
 
 

From the Heart of a WBS Teacher 
Having been deeply involved in World Bible School 
Correspondence Course, sending them literally all 
over the world, and being introduced to our Brother 
David Caskey, my mission efforts have greatly 
expanded worldwide. 
 
Since becoming acquainted with Mission Printing 
through brother Caskey, I have been able, by the grace 
of God, to send their printed material to many 
countries. The most recent was the work by our dearly 
loved Brother Guy Caskey, What the Christian 

Woman Can Do in the Church.  This little booklet has 
gone to a brother in Crown Point, New Mexico, 
several different locations in Africa, three individuals 
in South China, some to the Philippines and a few into 
the Bahaman Islands.  One lady in Ohio has received a 
copy as well as one couple in Mississippi and one lady 
in south Georgia. 

 Any and every time I see an occasion to send ANY of 
the fine printed material by our brethren of Mission 
Printing, I avail upon them to assist in these cases. I 
have always been totally satisfied with their 
cooperation.  I really do not know how their labors of 
love could ever be repaid in this life, but our Lord does 
and will. 
 
I look forward with great expectation to continuing in 
this same manner of mission work in the future, as 
long as I am allowed to remain here and do so. 
 
May the God of the universe continue to richly bless 
each individual who labors with this fine organization 
and all who support them in any manner. 
 
In His great love and marvelous service, 
Brother Sandy Haney 
Lewisville Church of Chris 

 

 



Tirey Samsill 

Author of 
"Why I Am a Member of the Lord’s Church'' 

 

Tirey Samsill was born in 1929 in Seymour, Texas to 
Andrew and Cora Samsill.  Tirey was one of 23 Samsill 
children.  He grew up on a small cotton farm during the 
great depression.  Since there was no money to pay 
workers to work on the farm, a large family was the only 
way to keep things running.  One day while he and his 
brother Cecil were working in the cotton fields, they 
determined that there had to be a better way to make a 
living. They vowed that when they grew up, they would 
start some type of business together. True to their word, 
in 1953 they formed Samsill Brothers Plastic Co.  Their 
company which would later become Samsill Corp., 
eventually grew to be one of the world’s largest 
independently owned manufacturers of office products. 
 
Tirey had a passion for life that few people ever achieve.  
Known as “Fiery Tirey” to many, he used his drive and 
desire to help him succeed in every area of his life.  He 
was valedictorian of his high school class and a standout 
athlete who went on to play football in college. After 
leaving college, he moved to South Dakota for two years 
to do mission work until he joined the U.S. army in the 
early 1950’s.  After finishing his tour with the military, 
he moved back to Fort Worth, Texas where he worked as 
an electrician to help pay the bills while he and Cecil got 
their business started.  Soon after coming to Ft. Worth, 
his brother Roy introduced Tirey to Loretta Culpepper 
and they were married just a few weeks later.  Tirey and 
Loretta had two children, Mark and Susan, who both 
became Christians through the influence of their parents 
and who are both still involved in the business begun by 
their father. 
 
Whether it was in his love for his family, his drive in 
business, or his enjoyment of the outdoors, Tirey never 
held anything back.  This passion was demonstrated more 
than anywhere else through his relationship with the 
Lord.  Tirey’s father, Andrew, had been an elder in the 
church in Seymour while Tirey was growing up.  His 
strong influence and example helped shape the man that 
Tirey would later become.  He wanted to live his life in a 
way that if he were ever asked to serve as an elder, as his 
father had, he would be qualified.  For most of the 1970’s 
and 80’s, he did serve as an elder for the College Hill 
Church of Christ in North Richland Hills, TX.  As a 
teacher, preacher, deacon and elder, Tirey’s greatest 
Finally, she worked up the courage to give them to Guy 
Caskey to see if they could be used.  We thank God for 
motivating Sister Pearcy to write this incredible series. 

 desire was that he could influence as many people as 
possible for the Lord.  It is what led him to write Why I 
Am a Member of the Lord’s Church. 
 
Tirey died in 1989 from heart failure due to 
complications caused by cancer which he had been 
fighting for more than three years.  Many people had 
commented that if anyone could beat this disease it 
would be Tirey, but the obstacles proved to be too many.  
He lived his last few years as bravely and robustly as the 
first.  Few were ever aware that he was fighting for his 
life. 
 
Nothing would make him happier than knowing that 
your life had been touched by the tract Why I Am a 
Member of the Lord’s Church.  His desire was for 
everyone to become a Christian. If this tract has helped 
you reach that decision, then that is the greatest 
compliment he could ever be paid. His wish would be for 
the Lord to bless your life and that you would become a 
member of the Lord’s church. 
 
The comments above were made by Brother Samsill’s 

son Mark, a deacon with the College Hill Church of 

Christ. I never had the privilege of meeting Tirey 

Samsill; however, I am proud to associated with an 

organization would print and send his wonderful book.  

Bro. Samsill was known for the strong stand that he took 

on Jesus and the word of God. Elders today could do 

well to learn from his style of leadership. He was s 

shepherd that led others by going himself and not by 

pushing them into service.  Mission Printing is proud to 

be a part of Tirey Samsill’s dream for souls around the 

world. 

 

If Tirey Samsill has touched your life or the lives of those 

you love, please let his wife know. If you have used his 

booklet in your evangelistic efforts or for personal 

development, then we would encourage you to share this 

with her as well. 

 
 

Loretta Samsill 

c/o Mission Printing 

P.O. Box 2029 

Arlington, TX 76004 

 
 



Volunteer Corner 
Death of Several Workers 

Bring Heart Ache 

to Mission Printing in September 

September proved to be a month filled with the heaviest of 
tears and heartache.  It began with the news of the terrible 
car accident that involved three couples from the New 
York Avenue Church of Christ. The Christian couples 
were Jack & Diane Chance., Don & Betty Davies, and Bill 
& Pat Parker. Jack Chance, Pat Parker, and Don & Betty 
Davies went to meet their Lord and to receive the crown of 
glory for which they had prepared. Bro. Parker is 
recovering with family members. Sister Chance continues 
to persevere with her usual smile of love and patience. 

 
The Davies and the Parkers regularly worked at Mission 
Printing on Tuesdays. We were saddened by their deaths 
but we celebrate their legacies of hope for a hurting world. 
Bro. Davies was one of the men that operated our folding 
machine and trimmer. Betty, Bill, and Pat were part of our 
collating team. These couples not only represented our 
work force, but more importantly, they were the truest 
representation of support for world evangelism by the 
printed page. 
 
I never had the pleasure of meeting Bro. Chance, but I was 
filled with awe at his memorial service. He had a true 
passion for life, especially when it came to his family and 
his savior. 
 
They will be missed on this earth, but they will be 
welcomed with a smile and arms opened wide by our 
Father and our Savior. 
 
The weekend that Mission Printing heard of the accident, 
we were also informed of the passing of Sue Holland of 
the North Davis Church of Christ. Sister Holland had been 
a long time worker in our mail room. I never had the honor 
of meeting her, but I have been told by many that she had a 
passion for Christ and His church. Sue Holland leaves this 
world having made her mark in the footsteps of Jesus. 
 

 

"Let him who is taught the word share in all good 

things with him who teaches. Do not be deceived, 

God is not mocked; for whatever a man sows, that 

he will also reap. For he who sows to his flesh will 

of the flesh reap corruption, but he who sows to the 

Spirit will of the Spirit reap everlasting life. And let 

us not grow weary while doing good, for in due 

season we shall reap if we do not lose heart. 

Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to 

all, especially to those who are of the household of 

faith" 

Ephesians 6:6-10 

 

 
 
My wife, Kaye, and I, at the invitation of John and 
Nell Cook, began coming to Mission Printing a little 
over three years ago with “the Thursday bunch” from 
the Emory church of Christ.  Now, we look forward to 
each second Thursday of the month when we can be at 
Mission Printing and work for the Lord by assembling 
tracts and doing other work that helps ensure scriptural 
material is made available to anyone that has a need. 
 
The fellowship we have with the wonderful Christian 
staff at Mission Printing and with our brothers and 
sisters from the Emory congregation is always 
uplifting and encouraging.  Our group has often 
discussed among us that, if we were closer, we would 
like to come more often that just once per month. 
 
It is an opportunity to do physical work that, if the 
Lord is willing, will help bring precious souls, whom 
we many never know, to God.  Without Mission 
Printing, we might never have a chance to influence 
others far away to seek out God and His Son.  For that, 
we are thankful to our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
 
The comments above were written by Loy Pressley of 

the Emory church of Christ in Emory, TX.  Loy and 

his wonderful wife, Kaye, are dedicated to Mission 

Printing and it’s goal of world evangelism by the 

printed page.  This Christ-centered couple comes the 

second Thursday of the month with a group from 

Emory.  Bro. Pressley is also busy developing a 

Mission Printing Website so that we can further our 

outreach throughout the world. 

 
 
 

 
 

"Train up a child in the way he should go, 

and when he is old 

he will not depart from it." 
Proverbs 22:6 

 
 



 
 

Republic of South Africa 

Monyakeng Church of Christ 

 
It is a privilege for me to write you this 
letter. I have received the books and 
they are very helpful to me and the 
church as a whole. We use them to help 
study the Bible and to help prepare 
sermons. So on behalf of the 
Monyakeng Church of Christ, I want to 
express the sincerest gratitude to 
Mission Printing. 
 
Even if we cannot see each other, one 
day we shall meet in heaven. May the 
Lord Jesus Christ help and bless you for 
the wonderful work that you are doing 
for the extension of His kingdom. I will 
highly appreciate your help by sending 
more material in order to broaden our 
knowledge and to reach the unreached 
with the gospel of the Lord. 

 

 
 

Akwa Ibom State, Nigeria 
 

I am a member of the Lord’s church. 
 
I’ve read many of your works.  That’s 
why I decided to write to Mission 
Printing and congratulate you on your 
success.  We pray that God should give 
you the ability to continue with this 
good work.  Amen. 
 
Please send us more material as soon as 
possible.  Mission Printing is a 
powerful tool that God has given us in 
Africa. 
 
 
 
 

“The material will aid in 

teaching the lost and maturing 

the saved.” 

 Kathmandu, Nepal 

Babarmahal Church of Christ 

Bharat Prateek 
 

Greetings in the name of Christ. I recently 
received bags of material which you were 
in the position to send me. Thank you very 
much.  May God bless you all, especially 
Mission Printing. 
 
The material is so beneficial to us, the 
Nepal Christians.  We use your material to 
study the Bible and to grow spiritually. We 
use the Mission Printing material as 
curriculum for our Bible classes. 
 
Please pray for us in Nepal. We will 
always be praying for Mission Printing 
and its goal of world evangelism. 
 

Hoilo City, Philippines 

Nelson Daplas 
 
We received the booklets that you sent us. 
We are very happy that you always grant 
our request. We appreciate it so much! The 
material helps so much in spreading the 
truth to everyone. 
 
May your good deeds continue for the 
benefit of those who are eager and able to 
seek and study the word of God. 
 

Nzerekore, Guinea 

West Africa 

Timothy Tongor 
 
Please send more Biblical material on the 
church and doctrines of the church. We 
also request that you send books on the 
Christian life. The brethren in the church 
of Christ here are in need of scriptural 
material. 
 
We also plead that you pray for us so that 
we can grow spiritually in Christ and in 
the heavenly father. 

 Taraba State, Nigeria 

Jalingo Church of Christ 

 
We have a deep appreciation for your 
untiring effort in reaching out to the lost 
through the tract ministry.  This 
congregation has received evangelism 
material from you in the past. We thank 
you for this noble service 
 
 
 

“Mission Printing is a powerful tool that 

God has given us in Africa.” 
 
 

Andrha Pradesh, India 

 
We were very happy to receive your 
books. Thank you very much for your 
kind love and tender mercies toward your 
fellow brethren. 
 
It is a great help to us. Your material is 
very helpful in my personal development 
and the development of the lost. 
 

Manipur, India 

 
I pray for Mission Printing in the name of 
our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.  I have 
received the material that you sent me.  
The material will aid in teaching the lost 
and maturing the saved. Thank you for 
the material. Though the postage rates in 
our country are very expensive, you are 
trying to help us with this problem by 
sending scriptural material to be used in 
our work at no cost to us. 
 
We are sharing the books with others in 
the area that are involved in teaching the 
lost. 
 
I pray to God for the work of Mission 
Printing.  I thank Bro. Vendall Dollarhide 
for his words of encouragement and 
motivation. 

 
 
 
 
 



Please remember to spread the news of Mission Printing to individual Christians and congregations of 

the Lord's body. Our director, Vendall Dollarhide, is always ready for an opportunity to share the 

blessing of this wonderful work. If he has not made a presentation to your congregation, we pray that 

you will encourage the church leaders to invite him. He is always willing to fill the pulpit in the absence 

of the preacher and make presentations during class time. 
 

REMEMBER: THE SUCCESS OF MISSION PRINTING DEPENDS ON YOU! 

IN MEMORY OF 

 
(Please print all information) 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ___________________________________ 
 
Please send notice of this gift to: 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ___________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                             State                  Zip 
 
Donor(s): 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ___________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                             State                 Zip 
 
$_________ 
Gift Amount 
 

IN HONOR OF 

 
(Please print all information) 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ___________________________________ 
    __ Anniversary                        __ Birthday 
    __ Other ______________________________________ 
Please send notice of this gift to: 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ___________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                              State                   Zip 
 
Donor(s): 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ___________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                              State                   Zip 
 
$_________ 
Gift Amount 
 

I 

 


